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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Business 
Meetings 

 
 The April meeting  has 
been cancelled due to the 
coronavirus outbreak. 
 The May 29th meeting is 
still up in the air. 
 We will keep our members informed if 
there are any changes to the meeting 
schedule. Your health and safety is our prime 
concern 
  

2  Wayne’s Words —  
2 2013 Harbor history picture  
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries-Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise—  
4  Some fun recipes  
5  Business meeting notes & Humor 
  

6 Tech Talk — Electrical testing 
7 Touring with Elaine  
8  ‘07 History article by URSI 
9 MAFFI info.  Jim’s Vicky! 
10 Model A Accidents 
11 Our Advertising Friends 
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
  
It will be at Torrance Memorial Hospital,  
West wing, on Tuesday, 
May 5th 2020 at 7pm. 
Exact room TBD. 

(This could change) 
 We will be planning  

upcoming events.     

Model A Events & Local Shows 
(Note: These events subject to change) 

May 17th—Sun  Muckenthaler Annual Car 

 Show in Fullerton. More to come 

June 7th—Sun  Henry Ford Picnic 

July 17-19 Solvang Drive ‘n Dine 

August 22nd—Sat  El Segundo Car Show 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

  May  2020  

Technical Activities 
 
Cancelled until (TBD) 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van Ness, 
Torrance CA (in the alley) 

2017-2018 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter 

Tim and Pat Harrison housebound  
in Hermosa Beach CA 

Pat and Tim w/ Model A masks 
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Shelter in Place 
 

 “Shelter in Place”. Who would have thought that 3 words could have such an impact on our lives. 

However, we as a club, we as friends have endured this. I do believe that I can see the light at the end 

of the tunnel. 

 Some new words  have come to mind, “Harbor Area Model A Club Recovery Program”. 

Just like our Federal and State governments have come up with their “Three Step Recovery Plans”, I 

would like to us do the same. 

 So if everyone can give this some thought, I think it will give us something creative to do and can 

be fun. Send me your thoughts and I will compile them. 

 Thank goodness for such great friends and everyone continue to stay well. 

 

Wayne Sterling, 

President 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

A Little Harbor History. . . 

Harbor tour to the Ronald Reagon Library in 2013 
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May Birthdays May  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

 This is not a fun time for us car folks. No meet-

ings, no food events, no tours, no nothing. For some of us, 

we get a chance to work on our cars. (I just did the 

brakes on the Cabbie) 

 As an editor, I am always looking for interesting and educational things 

to put in the newsletter.  (If you have an interesting story, send it to me). 

 I have a rather large collection of Harbor Lights, not all, but probably 90+% of them, dating back 

to the first one done in Sept 1961. Lots of Club history. I am going to go through them and re-print some 

interesting and historical articles. Should be fun. A lot has happened in 59 years!  

 13 years ago on the Club’s 50th anniversary, we published a cookbook with recipes from members, 

friends, and relatives. We will revisit some of them in coming issues. Things like “Grandma Payne’s Molas-

ses Cookies”, or “Thick Sloppy Joes”,  or Jan’s ‘Kitchen Sink’ Fruitcake, and Linda’s Microwave Peanut Brit-

tle.  Lot’s of fun recipes from all over the country.  

 So you can see, there is always something different and (hopefully) interesting to publish. 

 Jan and I hope all are healthy and following the ‘rules’ during this virus epidemic. Our thoughts and 

prayers go out to the front-line responders keeping us safe. Let’s also keep in contact with our ‘Model A 

family’. This, too, shall pass. Be safe. . . . 

   Dick 

(On hold) Monday Supper  
  

 Our usual Monday evening gathering at a local restaurant has been postponed due to the virus epidemic. 

The club is monitoring the events as they unfold and will keep you posted. 

 One of the changes we were making prior to the shutdowns of eating establishments was to move around 

to different restaurants in the area. This has been popular and will continue when the situation changes and we 

are safe to dine together again.  

 Watch your emails and the Harbor Light for the latest information.  

1 LeOra Combs 

4 Leonard Funk 

7 Peggy Hopkins 

8 Karen Barry 

10 Jim Speights 

11 Baylee Migliazzo 

13 Larry Migliazzo 

15 Peggy Wishon 

19 Steve Friedrich 

19 Pat Tucker 

4 Wayne & Tomo Sterling 

5 Dan & Liz Fitzgerald 

20 Leonard & Darlene Funk 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering  (On Hold) 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members 
and other car enthusiasts of all  car types 
meet to talk cars. There are some very nice 
autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, 
and get your weekend started in true So. 
California style.  

2020 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come.      
 The 2020 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available. The first booklet is free to members. Additional 
copies are $1. They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can 
request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or 
email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 

Grandma Payne’s  

Soft Molasses Cookies 
 

1 C. lard 

1 C. molasses 

1 C. sugar 

1 egg 

1 T. vinegar 

½ tsp. salt 

1 scant C. water 

2 heaping tsp. baking soda 

1 T. ginger 

1 T. cinnamon 

4-5 C. flour 

 

Combine and scoop spoonfuls on baking sheet. 

Bake 20 minutes.  Serves 12. 

 

Grandma Payne, Patchogue, NY (1925) 

Thick Sloppy Joes 

 

3 pounds ground chuck 

1½ teaspoon Worcestershire sauce 

3 teaspoon salt 

¾ chili powder 

1½ tablespoon brown sugar 

2¼ cut catsup 

½ teaspoon ginger 

3 tablespoon dry mustard 

3 cans tomato puree 

½ Tabasco sauce 

1½ cup ground carrots and celery 

3 onions, chopped 

1 large potato 

 

Brown chuck and onion.  Pour off fat.  Add all other 

ingredients and sauté on low heat (stirring occasionally 1 

hour.  Serve on toasted round buns.  Serves 8. 

Monty & Donnis Bates, Torrance, CA 
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING 

March 2020 

 
 Due to the Coronavirus pandemic, the March meeting was cancelled.  

Folks are encouraged to follow the “Stay at Home” request and keep in contact  

with other members . We are a family, you know. 

 

A Little Ford History 
This info is on the package of Kingsford charcoal 

The New Money? 
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Technical Talk 

2008 Progressive Tour meeting at the Pisu’s 
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It is called . .  Touring in Place 

   
 This virus thing has put our club’s touring activities on hold. Bakersfield 
CCRG, cancelled; NCRG in Sonora, cancelled; MARC & MAFCA National Conven-
tions, cancelled. . .   
 The important thing is our health. Most of us are seniors and more vul-
nerable to the disease. Play by the rules.  
 A fun thing on the net: We are only supposed to drive to the market, 
the doctor, the pharmacy, etc.  We all like driving our cars. According to the 
officer, a Model A owner just put 80 miles on his Model A going to the store to 
get milk. I like his thinking, but I think he was working the system. . . .  
 Anyway, keep a positive outlook and this will pass.  Stay healthy and 
keep in touch. 
  Elaine 

 

There is a rainbow at the end of all this. 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

Handmade Policeman accessory  

for your car.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attach to license plate holder.   

About 9” tall. When you brake, the arms 

swing out.  Neat accessory! 

 They are $100 each .  

Very popular. . . 

 

Contact:  Bobby "D" @ 310  540-3690. 

Torrance, CA 
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Some More Club History. Article in February 2007 Harbor Light 
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 MAFFI Liaison Letter 

April 2020 

  

Did you get your commemorative pin from Model A Day 2019? 

  

Each year for Model A Day we create a pin with our feature car.  This year we had 2 pins, one with 
the Unrestored A-400 and another one of the Twenty Millionth Model A.  Both of these pins are still 
available but the quantity is limited on the A-400.  The cost for the A-400 pin is $7.00 and the 
Twenty Millionth Model A is $6.00.  This includes postage and handling.  It is more economical for 
us to mail out larger quantities of these (4 or more) so keep this in mind when you order them.  We 
are happy to mail out single ones as well.  

These make fun giveaways at your club meetings or a special little something for the Model A per-
son in your life and it is a great way to support our Museum.  

  

Please send a check made out to MAFFI enclosed with a list of what you would like to: 

Suzan O’Neale 

477 Beaver Pond Way 

Mineral, VA  23117 

  

Thank you again for your support of MAFFI and our museum.  

New Member to the Harbor Club’s Garage 
 

 After selling his beautiful ‘30 Roadster, Jim Huizdos needed another Model A to take it’s place. He hap-

pened to be following the car auctions in Arizona, when a “Model A 

Two-door Sedan’” was advertised to be sold at auction in a couple 

days.  Jim looked at pictures of the car and was very interested. The 

car was very nice!  

 So, with some time on his hands, he drove from Palos Verdes 

CA to Arizona to see the car in person. It was better in person than 

in the pictures. . . Bottom line, he bought the car. It was more than a 

Two-door sedan, it was a ‘31 Victoria! A beautiful restoration with 

less than 400 miles on it. It followed him home to PV . . . . 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 Model ‘A’ Accidents from the 1930’s 

Model T with broken windshield. 
This is why Henry went with 

safety glass in the  
Model A windshield. . . 

These images were in a discussion on FORDBARN.Com website recently. 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2020 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 

Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 

Vice-President: 

Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 
Historian:  Open 
 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

May 2020 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

Computer rendering of Model ‘A’ Engine 


